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  TECHNOLOGY READINESS INFRASTRUCTURE GRANT



Talking Points for Superintendents as of July 10, 2014: 
Connectivity
State Education Network

· Superintendents should be aware that the design effort is beginning and input from local techs regarding their environments will be critical to ensuring an efficient design.
· The Design Team is continuing field work and is firming up meeting dates for regions around the state.  
· It is important to recognize that in many cases there will be no immediate benefit at the building level.  This concerns some administrators.  The SEN is a long term initiative.  Remember that robust telecommunication infrastructure is good for Michigan’s economy.
· Over the past 20 years, schools have been excellent stewards of taxpayer dollars in building and managing network infrastructure on a local basis.
· With the seed money that the Legislature has provided, those networks can be stitched together to form rich new paths that improve and lower the costs of data transport in Michigan.
· Schools won’t let our telecom infrastructure end up like our roads (we put off repairs, upgrades and remodeling to a point that pot holes and crumbling bridges threaten the economy).
· We can’t be short-sighted with our networks.
Collaboration Services

Device Purchasing

· The device purchasing window is now open through July 31, 2014.

· The list of awarded devices can be found on http://22itrig.org/activities/activity-four/spring-2014-bid-information-new/spring-2014-awarded-items/. 

· Instructions for registering as a SPOT user and purchasing off of the TRIG Bid using SPOT can be found at http://22itrig.org/activities/activity-four/spot-faqs/ (the 4th and 7th questions).
· The awarded vendors for the Spring 2014 TRIG bid have offered a variety of value-adds that will be made available to districts. This information can be found on the Value-Add page under the Spring 2014 Bid Info. Flyers promoting the Dell and Sehi programs for purchasing devices for personal use have been posted on the same page. These may be distributed to staff, students and families.
E-Rate

· Reminder to follow-up on the E-Rate process and to respond promptly to Universal Service Administrative Company (USAC) Program Integrity Assurance (PIA) team requests for information.  PIA review is the next step after submission of Form 471 - Application for Discount Funding.
Data Systems Integration

The vision of the Data Integration project is “Common Data, Common Solutions.”  The approach taken to achieve that vision is to put into place an Enterprise Architecture for student learning.  
Considering the State Education System as an enterprise, the project is attempting to plan and design a common information system to address the goal of creating well-educated students.  By integrating all of the various data systems based on common data specifications, the project will be able to provide a number of benefits, including:

· Providing a common dashboard of information at various levels (district, building, and teacher) to allow for easy identification of areas where educational goals are not being met

· Ability to focus on data standards

· Improved data quality

· Reduced cost

· Elimination of duplicate data entry

· Allowing all districts and ISDs to share work around a common data system

Current project status:

· Developing connectors for five of the six identified Student Information Systems.  Infinite Campus has been dropped from the pilot.

· Phase 1 development of the web-based cockpit administration tool is underway, with an initial version of the cockpit deployed for testing.
· Installing and configuring the pilot data hub at Kalamazoo RESA.
· Continuing work with vendors for development of connectors for special education and data warehouse systems.
· Working with identified data hub host sites for each region to put in place the needed infrastructure.  The sites include REMC 1 (Rural Northern), Oakland Schools (Greater Michigan), Kent ISD (Kent Consortium), Macomb ISD (Intra-Michigan), and Kalamazoo RESA (Southwest Michigan).
Professional Learning

      Michigan Technology Readiness Tool (MTRAx)
· The statewide rollout of the MTRAx application, which was completed in December, saw excellent participation from the K12 community, with participation from nearly 98% of local districts representing almost 96% of the student population.

· The development of the new tech planning process is underway; the workgroup is targeting the end of the summer for a preliminary presentation to the field via focus groups, where we will solicit feedback.

Classroom Readiness 
· The list of schools that has been accepted for year two has been posted and updated on the http://22itrig.org site. 

· Coaches in Year Two received their first day of training in May and June. They have scheduled days 2 and 3 with their regional coordinators. 

· Coaches who have completed their training will work on the T3 Course and complete it over the summer so that they can be ready to work with their colleagues by September 1, 2014. They will mentor teachers and teach skills throughout the school year so that the teachers complete the course by May 31, 2015. 

· Genesee ISD has created a letter of agreement between Year Two participants and GMEC. This has been sent to all principals, coaches, district point of contacts, and business managers with invoicing details for September 2014 and May 2015.
Assessment & Curriculum
· Superintendents should know that webinars addressing assessment best practices are available on mistreamnet.org.  These webinars can be used to facilitate common dialogue between their administrators and teachers regarding best practices. Go to mistreamnet.org and search for TRIG or go to 22itrig.org to find the links under Assessment and Curriculum.
Talking Points for Business Office as of July 10, 2014:
Connectivity
State Education Network

· Superintendents should be aware that the design effort is beginning and input from local techs regarding their environments will be critical to ensuring an efficient design.

· The Design Team is continuing field work and is firming up meeting dates for regions around the state.  

· It is important to recognize that in many cases there will be no immediate benefit at the building level.  This concerns some administrators.  The SEN is a long term initiative.  Remember that robust telecommunication infrastructure is good for Michigan’s economy.
· Over the past 20 years, schools have been excellent stewards of taxpayer dollars in building and managing network infrastructure on a local basis.
· With the seed money that the Legislature has provided, those networks can be stitched together to form rich new paths that improve and lower the costs of data transport in Michigan.
· Schools won’t let our telecom infrastructure end up like our roads (we put off repairs, upgrades and remodeling to a point that pot holes and crumbling bridges threaten the economy).
· We can’t be short-sighted with our networks.
· There may be increased opportunities to sell excess capacity with the SEN Operating Office handling the customer interface issues.

· We are analyzing the role that the new SEN will play in E-Rate, but no final decisions have been made.

Collaboration Services

Device Purchasing

· The device purchasing window is now open through July 31, 2014.

· The list of awarded devices can be found on http://22itrig.org/activities/activity-four/spring-2014-bid-information-new/spring-2014-awarded-items/. 

· Instructions for registering as a SPOT user and purchasing off of the TRIG Bid using SPOT can be found at http://22itrig.org/activities/activity-four/spot-faqs/ (the 4th and 7th questions).
· The awarded vendors for the Spring 2014 TRIG bid have offered a variety of value-adds that will be made available to districts. This information can be found on the Value-Add page under the Spring 2014 Bid Info. Flyers promoting the Dell and Sehi programs for purchasing devices for personal use have been posted on the same page. These may be distributed to staff, students and families.
E-Rate

· Reminder to follow-up on the E-Rate process and to respond promptly to Universal Service Administrative Company (USAC) Program Integrity Assurance (PIA) team requests for information.  PIA review is the next step after submission of Form 471 - Application for Discount Funding. 

Data Systems Integration

The Data Integration Project has a number of ways in which it will help to reduce costs for       districts and ISDs.  The areas that will help to reduce costs include:

· Integration of systems that were not previously integrated

· Eliminating duplication of entry

· Increasing data accuracy

· Sharing work across the state, based on a common platform

· Efficiencies gained from narrowing down to a reduced number of systems

Current project status:

· Developing connectors for five of the six identified Student Information Systems.  Infinite Campus has been dropped from the pilot.

· Phase 1 development of the web-based cockpit administration tool is underway, with an initial version of the cockpit deployed for testing.
· Installing and configuring the pilot data hub at Kalamazoo RESA.
· Continuing work with vendors for development of connectors for special education and data warehouse systems.
· Working with identified data hub host sites for each region to put in place the needed infrastructure.  The sites include REMC 1 (Rural Northern), Oakland Schools (Greater Michigan), Kent ISD (Kent Consortium), Macomb ISD (Intra-Michigan), and Kalamazoo RESA (Southwest Michigan).
Professional Learning

      Michigan Technology Readiness Tool (MTRAx)
· The statewide rollout of the MTRAx application, which was completed in December, saw excellent participation from the K12 community, with participation from nearly 98% of local districts representing almost 96% of the student population.
· The development of the new tech planning process is underway; the workgroup is targeting the end of the summer for a preliminary presentation to the field via focus groups, where we will solicit feedback.

Classroom Readiness 
· Genesee ISD has created a letter of agreement between Year Two participants and GMEC. This has been sent to all business managers with invoicing details for September 2014 and May 2015.

Talking Points for Technology Directors as of July 10, 2014: 
Connectivity
State Education Network

· Superintendents should be aware that the design effort is beginning and input from local techs regarding their environments will be critical to ensuring an efficient design.
· The Design Team is continuing field work and is firming up meeting dates for regions around the state.  
· Important to recognize that in many cases there will be no immediate benefit at the building level.  This concerns some administrators.  The SEN is a long term initiative.  Remember that robust telecommunication infrastructure is good for Michigan’s economy
· Over the past 20 years schools have been excellent stewards of taxpayer dollars in building and managing network infrastructure on a local basis.
· With the seed money that the Legislature has provided those networks can be stitched together to form rich new paths that improve and lower the costs of data transport in Michigan.
· Schools won’t let our telecom infrastructure end up like our roads  (We put off repairs, upgrades and remodeling to a point that pot holes and crumbling bridges threaten the economy).
· We can’t be short sighted with our networks.
Collaboration Services

Device Purchasing

· The device purchasing window is now open through July 31, 2014.

· The list of awarded devices can be found on http://22itrig.org/activities/activity-four/spring-2014-bid-information-new/spring-2014-awarded-items/. 

· Instructions for registering as a SPOT user and purchasing off of the TRIG Bid using SPOT can be found at http://22itrig.org/activities/activity-four/spot-faqs/ (the 4th and 7th questions).
· The awarded vendors for the Spring 2014 TRIG bid have offered a variety of value-adds that will be made available to districts. This information can be found on the Value-Add page under the Spring 2014 Bid Info. Flyers promoting the Dell and Sehi programs for purchasing devices for personal use have been posted on the same page. These may be distributed to staff, students and families.
· Additional Dell professional development sessions will be scheduled this summer and through September. 

E-Rate

· Reminder to follow-up on the E-Rate process and to respond promptly to Universal Service Administrative Company (USAC) Program Integrity Assurance (PIA) team requests for information.  PIA review is the next step after submission of Form 471 - Application for Discount Funding. 

Data Systems Integration

The Data Integration project addresses a number of needs for districts.  One of our goals is to make the process of integrating with ancillary systems (Special Education, Library, Food Service, and Transportation) much more consistent across the state by building it from the data hub rather than the SIS.  It is possible that this integration could facilitate state reporting and automating the request for UIC process.  Working from a common data platform will allow for good ideas and processes developed in one district/ISD to be shared across the state.

Current project status:

· Developing connectors for five of the six identified Student Information Systems.  Infinite Campus has been dropped from the pilot.

· Phase 1 development of the web-based cockpit administration tool is underway, with an initial version of the cockpit deployed for testing.
· Installing and configuring the pilot data hub at Kalamazoo RESA.
· Continuing work with vendors for development of connectors for special education and data warehouse systems.
· Working with identified data hub host sites for each region to put in place the needed infrastructure.  The sites include REMC 1 (Rural Northern), Oakland Schools (Greater Michigan), Kent ISD (Kent Consortium), Macomb ISD (Intra-Michigan), and Kalamazoo RESA (Southwest Michigan).
Professional Learning

Michigan Technology Readiness Tool (MTRAx)
· The statewide rollout of the MTRAx application, which was completed in December, saw excellent participation from the K12 community, with participation from nearly 98% of local districts representing almost 96% of the student population.

· The development of the new tech planning process is underway; the workgroup is targeting the end of the summer for a preliminary presentation to the field via focus groups, where we will solicit feedback.

· The Low Effort Data Collection toolset for gathering network data into MTRAx has been identified and is currently being implemented.  A pilot program is targeted for late summer/early fall.
Classroom Readiness 
· The list of schools that has been accepted for Year Two has been posted and updated on the http://22itrig.org site. 

· Coaches in Year Two received their first day of training in May and June. They have scheduled days 2 and 3 with their regional coordinators. 

· Coaches who have completed their training will work on the T3 Course and complete it over the summer so that they can be ready to work with their colleagues by September 1, 2014. They will mentor teachers and teach skills throughout the school year so that the teachers complete the course by May 31, 2015. 

· Genesee ISD has created a letter of agreement between year two participants and GMEC. This has been sent to all principals, coaches, district point of contacts, and business managers with invoicing details for September 2014 and May 2015.

 Assessment & Curriculum
· Tech Directors should be aware that as teachers indicate a need for making an immediate impact on their classroom instruction as a direct result of assessment, that a series of webinars will be made available to educators around the state throughout the year. These webinars are being housed on mistreamnet.org and the links are also available on 22itrig.org. There is also a document on the MDE website’s Interim Assessment Page titled “K-2 Resources to Support Tech Literacy in Young Students” that may be very helpful for elementary teachers to use with their students as they begin to prepare them for online assessments.

Talking Points for Teachers as of July 10, 2014:
Connectivity
State Education Network

· A common backbone between all K12 buildings increases the likelihood that a teacher can move from one building to another with the same access to her/his files.

· Ensuring that building-level tech support resources can focus more on teachers’ needs and less on basic network management.

· Enhancing our networks by connecting them provides more routes for data traffic and helps ensure that connections remain fast and reliable.

Collaboration Services

Device Purchasing

· The device purchasing window is now open through July 31, 2014.

· The list of awarded devices can be found on http://22itrig.org/activities/activity-four/spring-2014-bid-information-new/spring-2014-awarded-items/. 

· Instructions for registering as a SPOT user and purchasing off of the TRIG Bid using SPOT can be found at http://22itrig.org/activities/activity-four/spot-faqs/ (the 4th and 7th questions).
· The awarded vendors for the Spring 2014 TRIG bid have offered a variety of value-adds that will be made available to districts. This information can be found on the Value-Add page under the Spring 2014 Bid Info. Flyers promoting the Dell and Sehi programs for purchasing devices for personal use have been posted on the same page. These may be distributed to staff, students and families.
· Additional Dell professional development sessions will be scheduled this summer and through September. 

E-Rate

·  N/A unless involved with E-Rate. 
Data Systems Integration
The Data Integration project is an important step in helping to provide teachers with the information that they need to make informed decisions to help improve student learning.  As we are able to integrate information from a variety of systems, we can provide dashboards to teachers that will deliver a more complete view of student strengths and weaknesses.  These dashboards are expected to be piloted in the 2014-15 school year.

Current project status:

· Developing connectors for five of the six identified Student Information Systems.  Infinite Campus has been dropped from the pilot.

· Phase 1 development of the web-based cockpit administration tool is underway, with an initial version of the cockpit deployed for testing.
· Installing and configuring the pilot data hub at Kalamazoo RESA.
· Continuing work with vendors for development of connectors for special education and data warehouse systems.
· Working with identified data hub host sites for each region to put in place the needed infrastructure.  The sites include REMC 1 (Rural Northern), Oakland Schools (Greater Michigan), Kent ISD (Kent Consortium), Macomb ISD (Intra-Michigan), and Kalamazoo RESA (Southwest Michigan).
Professional Learning

      Michigan Technology Readiness Tool (MTRAx)
· MTRAx is being further developed with instructional enhancements to be used to assist in the determination of the readiness of teachers and students for online assessments.  Further updates will follow as the work progresses.  Targeted rollout for these enhancements is Fall of 2014. 
Classroom Readiness 
· The list of schools that has been accepted for Year Two has been posted and updated on the http://22itrig.org site. 

· Coaches in Year Two received their first day of training in May and June. They have scheduled days 2 and 3 with their regional coordinators. 

· Coaches who have completed their training will work on the T3 Course and complete it over the summer so that they can be ready to work with their colleagues by September 1, 2014. They will mentor teachers and teach skills throughout the school year so that the teachers complete the course by May 31, 2015. 

· Genesee ISD has created a letter of agreement between year two participants and GMEC. This has been sent to all principals, coaches, district point of contacts, and business managers with invoicing details for September 2014 and May 2015.

Assessment & Curriculum
· Teachers should know that webinars addressing assessment best practices are available on mistreamnet.org.  These webinars can be used to facilitate common dialogue between their administrators and teachers regarding best practices. Go to mistreamnet.org and search for TRIG or go to 22itrig.org to find the links under Assessment and Curriculum.
Talking Points for Curriculum Directors as of July 10, 2014:
Connectivity
State Education Network

· A common backbone between all K12 buildings increases the likelihood that a teacher can move from one building to another with the same access to her/his files.

· Ensuring that building-level tech support resources can focus more on teachers’ needs and less on basic network management.

· Enhancing our networks by connecting them provides more routes for data traffic and helps ensure that connections remain fast and reliable.

Collaboration Services

Device Purchasing

· The device purchasing window is now open through July 31, 2014.

· The list of awarded devices can be found on http://22itrig.org/activities/activity-four/spring-2014-bid-information-new/spring-2014-awarded-items/. 

· Instructions for registering as a SPOT user and purchasing off of the TRIG Bid using SPOT can be found at http://22itrig.org/activities/activity-four/spot-faqs/ (the 4th and 7th questions).
· The awarded vendors for the Spring 2014 TRIG bid have offered a variety of value-adds that will be made available to districts. This information can be found on the Value-Add page under the Spring 2014 Bid Info. Flyers promoting the Dell and Sehi programs for purchasing devices for personal use have been posted on the same page. These may be distributed to staff, students and families.
· Additional Dell professional development sessions will be scheduled this summer and through September. 

E-Rate

·  N/A unless involved with E-Rate.
Data Systems Integration

The vision of the Data Integration project is “Common Data, Common Solutions.” The approach taken to achieve that vision is to put into place an Enterprise Architecture for student learning.  
Considering the State Education System as an enterprise, the project is attempting to plan and design a common information system to address the goal of creating well-educated students. By integrating all of the various data systems based on common data specifications, the project will be able to provide a dashboard of information at various levels (district, building, and teacher) to allow for easy identification of areas where educational goals are not being met.  For curriculum directors, this means that consistent materials can be developed to address identified needs across the state.
Current project status:

· Developing connectors for five of the six identified Student Information Systems.  Infinite Campus has been dropped from the pilot.

· Phase 1 development of the web-based cockpit administration tool is underway, with an initial version of the cockpit deployed for testing.
· Installing and configuring the pilot data hub at Kalamazoo RESA.
· Continuing work with vendors for development of connectors for special education and data warehouse systems.
· Working with identified data hub host sites for each region to put in place the needed infrastructure.  The sites include REMC 1 (Rural Northern), Oakland Schools (Greater Michigan), Kent ISD (Kent Consortium), Macomb ISD (Intra-Michigan), and Kalamazoo RESA (Southwest Michigan).
Professional Learning

Michigan Technology Readiness Tool (MTRAx)
· The statewide rollout of the MTRAx application, which was completed in December, saw excellent participation from the K12 community, with participation from nearly 98% of local districts representing almost 96% of the student population.

· The development of the new tech planning process is underway; the workgroup is targeting the end of the summer for a preliminary presentation to the field via focus groups, where we will solicit feedback.

· MTRAx is being further developed with instructional enhancements to be used to assist in the determination of the readiness of teachers and students for online assessments.  Further updates will follow as the work progresses.  Targeted rollout for these enhancements is Fall of 2014. 

Classroom Readiness 
· The list of schools that has been accepted for Year Two has been posted and updated on the http://22itrig.org site. 

· Coaches in Year Two received their first day of training in May and June. They have scheduled days 2 and 3 with their regional coordinators. 

· Coaches who have completed their training will work on the T3 Course and complete it over the summer so that they can be ready to work with their colleagues by September 1, 2014. They will mentor teachers and teach skills throughout the school year so that the teachers complete the course by May 31, 2015. 

· Genesee ISD has created a letter of agreement between year two participants and GMEC. This has been sent to all principals, coaches, district point of contacts, and business managers with invoicing details for September 2014 and May 2015.

Assessment & Curriculum
· Curriculum Directors should know that webinars addressing assessment best practices are available on mistreamnet.org.  These webinars can be used to facilitate common dialogue between their administrators and teachers regarding best practices. Go to mistreamnet.org and search for TRIG or go to 22itrig.org to find the links under Assessment and Curriculum.
Technology Readiness in Michigan

